

United States Department of the Interior

NATIONAL PARK SERVICE INTERMOUNTAIN REGION 12795 West Alameda Parkway PO Box 25287 Denver, Colorado 80225-0287



In reply refer to: (A3615) IMR-D

MAR 0 3 2011

Mr. Jeff Ruch
Executive Director
Public Employees for Environmental
Responsibility (PEER)
2000 P Street, NW, Suite 240
Washington, D.C. 20036

Dear Mr. Ruch:

Thank you for your letter of September 29, 2010, concerning three plaques bearing Old Testament quotations at Grand Canyon National Park, Arizona, and a Buddhist stupa at Petroglyph National Monument, New Mexico.

I have referred this matter to the Director of the National Park Service in Washington, D.C. The Director informs me that, in consultation with the Office of the Solicitor, he intends to review these religious expressions in these two parks. I will apprise you of the National Park Service's position on this matter after that review has been completed.

Thank you for your interest concerning Grand Canyon National Park and Petroglyph National Monument. If you have any other questions, please do not hesitate to contact me.

Sincerely,

John Wessels Regional Director Intermountain Region

CC

Superintendent, Grand Canyon National Park Superintendent, Petroglyph National Monument